

ANGLOPHONE NORTH SCHOOL DISTRICT

78 Henderson Street • Miramichi, New Brunswick E1N 2R7 Telephone: (506) 778-6075 • Fax: (506) 778-6090 • www.asd-n.nbed.nb.ca

March 24, 2021

Dear Parents and Guardians:

Between March 22nd and March 29th, 4,500 staff from high schools across the province will receive a COVID-19 vaccination at a clinic in one of 16 locations.

Staff participating in the vaccination roll-out include all those who work in a high-school setting. This includes schools that are K-12, 6-12, or 9-12.

This letter is to inform you that the following schools will be closed **Monday**, **March 29th**, to allow staff at your child's school to participate in a high-school prioritized clinic in our region.

Schools closed Monday are as follows:

- Bathurst High School
- Bonar Law Memorial School
- Dalhousie Regional High School
- Sugarloaf Senior High School

Schools will be closed under what is known as an "Operational Response Day". There will be no on-line learning or teaching expectations for our teachers on this day. This will allow sufficient time for all school staff to be vaccinated.

We will continue to update you as more information becomes available, and we thank you for your patience and cooperation as we work through this process.

Sincerely,

Mark Donovan Superintendent

Anglophone School District - North

MD/bd Ref#21073

